#### STUDENT

# JESUS – LAST SUPPER & COMMUNION

CONFIRMATION - LESSON B8

Name	e: Date:
Mem	ory Verse of the Week:
	Even as the Son of Man came not to be served, but to, and to give His life as
	a ransom for many.' <b>Matthew 20:28</b>
John	13:1-20 – Jesus the disciple's feet
•	Jesus displays humility and selflessness when He decides to His disciples the night before He is put to death.
•	Love is not limited to those we! Jesus washes the feet of those that would
	abandon and Him.
•	A disciple of Jesus is marked by!
	<ul> <li>John 13:34 – 'A new commandment I give to you, that you one another: just as I have loved you, you also are to one another.'</li> </ul>
Last 9	Supper/Communion
•	Communion has origins in the celebration
•	Communion is 1 of 2 in the Lutheran Churcha Sacrament is
	commanded by God, has a visible element, and offers forgiveness & grace.
Word	s of Institution
•	====== ;a :: = ===== ;a :: :: = :: = :: = :: = :: = :: = :
	gave it to them, saying, "This is my, which is given for you. Do this in
	remembrance of Me."
•	Matthew 26:27-28 - And He took a cup, and when He had given thanks He gave it to
	them, saying, "Drink of it, all of you, for this is my of the covenant, which is poured out for many for the forgiveness of sins."
	nould approach Communion with the proper and
•	1 Corinthians 10:16-17 - Communion is a in the body and blood of Christ
	and Lutherans believe it is a means of
	<ul><li>Means of Grace – God gifts us!</li></ul>
•	1 Corinthians 11:26 - When we celebrate the Lord's Supper we are proclaiming Jesus'
	until He returns.
•	Communion is important as an and celebration.
•	The Bible doesn't tell us how to take Communion - 'do this as often as
	you drink it in remembrance of Me.'
•	<b>1 Corinthians 11:27-30</b> - We are to ourselves before we take Communion, recognizing our sin and need for Jesus.
	<b>Point</b> : Jesus shows us amazing by serving us and offering Himself in the Supper.

#### Reflection Time

You are to read through the passage below multiple times. The first time, read straight through it to gain an overall idea of the passage. Then, read through it again a second time and circle/underline any words or phrases that stand out to you. The final time, read through it again, asking God 'what are you saying to me through these underlined words.

**Philippians 2:3-8** – 3 Do nothing out of selfish ambition or vain conceit. Rather, in humility value others above yourselves, 4 not looking to your own interests but each of you to the interests of the others. 5 In your relationships with one another, have the same mindset as Christ Jesus:

6 Who, being in very nature God, did not consider equality with God something to be used to his own advantage; 7 rather, he made himself nothing by taking the very nature of a servant, being made in human likeness. 8 And being found in appearance as a man, he humbled himself by becoming obedient to death—even death on a cross.

1) Pick 2-3 of the words or phrases that stood out to you and write them below. What's God saying to you in these words?
2) What does it mean to 'have the same mindset of Christ Jesus'?
2) What does it mean to have the same minuset of Christ Jesus :
3) How does your daily attitude compare to the attitude of Jesus in this passage?
4) What steps can you take to have an attitude like Jesus? What actions can you take?

#### STUDENT

#### **FAMILY TIME**

# JESUS - LAST SUPPER & COMMUNION CONFIRMATION - LESSON B8

Your Name:	Parent Signature:	
(Write your first & last name legibly)	_	

Scripture is one of the main ways that God has revealed Himself to humanity. As followers of Jesus, we should be intentional about time in Scripture, seeking God for meaning, and then applying it to our lives. I've never met a mature Christian that doesn't have consistent time in the Bible!

We understand life is busy! If possible, try to read the passages and answer the first page separately. If time doesn't allow, feel free to answer together! It can be really cool to see how God speaks through the same passage of Scripture, differently, to different people! **ONCE COMPLETED, PLEASE SIGN ABOVE!** 

This week's passage:

- John 13:1-5
- Philippians 2:3-8

### **STUDENT**

### **PARENT**

Write 2 words or phrases that stood out to you and briefly share why:	Write 2 words or phrases that stood out to you and briefly share why:	
1)	1)	
2)	2)	
What is one way, one of the answers above can apply to your life?	What is one way, one of the answers above can apply to your life?	
1)	1)	
One question I have from the Scripture that I read was:	One question I have from the Scripture that I read was:	

Complete this next section <b>TOGETHER:</b>
1) God speaks to different people in different ways, through the same passage. What is one thing that surprised you when you compared your answers from above?
2) Have Parent(s) & Student think of their favorite people to be aroundwhat personality traits (loyalty, humor, kindness, trustworthy, etc.) make you enjoy being around them?
PARENT:
STUDENT:
3) Now, think about people you don't like being around (no names please!)what personality traits (arrogance, judgmental, selfish, mean, etc.) cause you to not want to be around them?
PARENT:
STUDENT:
4) Humility is my favorite trait in people and Jesus perfectly displays humility. What are 2 ways He shows humility in the passages you read?
1)
2)
5) In John 13, Jesus washes the disciples' feetthese are the same people that would abandon and betray him. What's one way this can apply to your life?
6) How can you grow in humility?

Close your time in prayer, using something that came up during your discussion. PARENTS---MAKE SURE YOU SIGN AT THE TOP, ONCE IT'S COMPLETE!